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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Friday, July 8, 2022; 6:00 p.m. 
Subject: Theft, vandalism and trespassing at RW-22 well development location (greenway) 
  Schedule through July 15 
   

 

Photos captured by our newly installed surveillance system continue to show children and adults 
engaging in trespassing activities. The perimeter fence was knocked down and sustained a fair amount 
of damage. The portasan was also knocked over and footprints were observed on the Frac tank.  

  

In response to this continued theft, vandalism and trespassing at the RW-22 well development location 
(greenway), overnight security has been secured. 

As previously mentioned, we have contacted the Nassau County Police Department 8th Precinct POP 

Unit, have filed another report and will be providing them with a copy of all photos. We ask that parents 

and members of the community remind their children and other young people that i t is against the law 

to trespass in designated work zones and tamper with equipment and steal materials that are the 

property of others. They could also be injured in our work zone and parents would not be aware of their 

children’s location. 

If you have any information that may be helpful to the Police Department and this case, please contact 

Nassau County Police (non-emergency line). 

Our schedule through July 15 is as follows: 

Friday, July 8: Pipeline testing will continue until 8pm. This work involves a small team of 2-3 people 
on South Sheridan Avenue.  

Monday, July 11 - Friday, July 15: Roadway striping layout will be performed on Hickey Blvd. at 

Central Avenue and is scheduled for one day during the week of  July 15. County contractor, Safety 

Markings, will perform the work. All work is weather dependent. 

You may also contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at (516) 754-2645 or Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com . 

Our project information can be found by visiting www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you.  
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